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TERM 4
WEEK 8
	
	Aussie of the Term Awards

	KH

	KS

	1TM

	1/2B

	2S

	2/3R

	3/4A

	3/4D

	5/6F

	5/6M



    7 December 2016 

Industrial Action

The NSW Teachers Federation has announced it will hold a Stop Work Meeting for school teachers on Thursday, 8 December 2016. The meeting is scheduled to start at 8:45am and will conclude by 10:00am at various venues on the Central Coast. Students are able to come to school as normal but during the time of the Stop Work Meeting the school will have ‘minimal supervision’. This will entail an adequate level of supervision which will sufficiently meet the safety needs of students and staff. School will return to normal after teachers have returned from the meeting (approximately 10.30am). All students are encouraged to attend school on Thursday, 8 December after the Stop Work Meeting.
Friday, 9 December (this Friday)

A friendly reminder that due to our PBL launch our regular Friday afternoon assembly will not occur this week. Further information regarding our PBL launch accompanies this newsletter.
On Friday students will be unable to purchase a lunch order as the school will be putting on a sausage sizzle at 11:00am for all students and their families if they wish to attend our PBL launch. The canteen will still be selling slushies, cold drinks, ice creams etc on Friday.
Parent Helpers Morning Tea

Last Tuesday we had our Parent Helpers Morning Tea. Thank you to everyone who was able to attend this event. The school appreciates and values everything our volunteers do for our school and our students. I truly believe a successful school is one that has strong community involvement. Thank you Mrs Stephens for organising this well attended event.
Parent and Carer Involvement Survey
Last chance to have your say. It would be greatly appreciated if you could complete the Parent and Carer Involvement Survey. The link can be accessed on our Facebook Page and it is as follows:

https://goo.gl/forms/QTqt0o0RuZzoHxtc2
Working Bee

Thank you to the parents who have expressed an interest in lending a helping hand at our working bee during the Christmas break. The Working Bee is scheduled for Saturday, 14 January.
Those who have already returned forms I will be in contact to discuss times. Many hands make light work and our hard workers will be provided with a BBQ as a token of our appreciation!
School Banking (Commonwealth Bank) Pizza Party

Students invited to the Pizza Party scheduled for Thursday, 8 December have already received a permission slip. This event will occur during the students lunch break. The Stop Work Meeting scheduled for the morning session will not impact on this event.

Last day of School for 2016 

A reminder that the Staff Development Days scheduled at the end of the year will not be going ahead as staff have engaged in additional teacher professional learning throughout the year so they do not need to be in attendance at school on Monday, 19 December and Tuesday, 20 December. The last day for students and staff is Friday, 16 December.

Quality Workers

	Name 
	Class
	Work Sample 

	Caitlin 
Darcy 
Natasha
	3/4D
	Literacy Diorama

	Bodie 
Jett 
Elye 
	3/4A 
	Neptune Information Report


Grant McFarland

Principal
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KH

Congratulations to all those who received their Diamond Licence badge. What a wonderful achievement. It is also great to see how many have received Reading Awards this year. To reach 250 nights is a fantastic effort. Keep reading in the holidays.
I would like to thank all the children and parents of KH for another wonderful year. I really appreciate all of the help and support throughout the year.

Carol’s night this Wednesday night is great fun. We have prepared a song and the children need to wear Christmassy clothes. The family picnic starts at 5pm, community singing at 6pm and class items around 6.30pm.

I hope you all have a lovely break and will see everyone in the New Year. Thank you again for all the fantastic support this year.

Sue Hurley
KS

Wow!!!! I cannot believe that this is the last newsletter entry from KS this year. The time has flown by so quickly. We have a busy couple of weeks coming up and then your little ones will be heading into Year 1. It has been an absolute privilege teaching your children this year. I hope they have had as much fun as I have. To see how far they have come since the beginning of the year is amazing! Thank you for all of your help and support throughout the year. 
Just a reminder that class party money and notes were due last Friday. These need to come in ASAP, if you would like your child to attend.
We have been practising our Christmas Carol for Christmas Carol night this Wednesday. Please grab your child some reindeer antlers and a red nose. Children are to wear Christmas coloured clothing on the night.
Our sports assembly will be held this Thursday afternoon in the school hall.

Children who do school banking have been invited to a Pizza Party on Thursday.
This Friday is our Positive Behaviour for Learning Launch. You are all invited to attend our free BBQ at 11am.
Monday, 12 December is our K-2 Christmas party. Don’t forget to pack fruit break for your child, as we’ll have this before we leave.

Our annual Presentation Day will be held on December 14. Reports will also be sent home this day.

Library borrowing has ceased for the year. Please send in any outstanding library books. Thank you to the children who have bought in their favourite book for us to read. The children have loved listening to their peer’s favourite stories. Charlotte’s ‘Wonky Donkey’ was a big hit. 
The children have also enjoyed having Miss Short in our classroom. Miss Short is doing work experience and will be helping in our classroom until this Friday.

There will be no more homework sent home, but please continue to read with your child every night and do their sight words.

Please note the canteen will not be doing lunch orders this Friday and it will close for the year on Thursday, 15 December.

Again, it’s been an absolute pleasure getting to know you and your little ones. I hope you all have a wonderful break. 

Michelle Shaw

1TM
Welcome to week 9! Can you believe the year is almost over? We have thoroughly enjoyed teaching each and every student in 1TM. We would like to thank all the parents who have helped in any way this year, we really appreciate it! 

Our class party day is next Monday, 12 December. Students are to wear their sports uniform. They will need to bring their fruit break and recess. Lunch and snacks will be provided at Kidz HQ. Payment was due last Friday. 

Carols night is this Wednesday night. If your child is not attending could you please send a note to let us know? Students are to wear Christmas colours or t-shirts. We hope to see you all there!

Wednesday, 14 December is our school Presentation Day. The ceremony commences at 9:30. Parents are more than welcome to attend. Students are to wear full school uniform (including black shoes). End of year reports will also be sent home on this day. 

If your child has any library books please return them to school as soon as possible. Also, please check to make sure all home readers have been returned. It is important to continue to read with your child throughout the holidays. 

Have a safe and Merry Christmas and thanks again for the wonderful year!

Heather Towns and Tenneille Melvin 

1/2B
Hi everyone
Welcome to Week 9. We are heading towards the end of the year fast! 

This week is busy with our Carols Night on Wednesday. We will have our practise today at school. Please go over the words to our Christmas Carol as much as possible. The students are doing a great job!
On Thursday afternoon we have our end of year Sports Assembly at 2.15pm and on Friday our very exciting PBL Launch Day!! We are going to have a lot of fun this week!
Please make sure that you finalise payment for Kidz HQ if you haven’t already ASAP. The students will be heading there on Monday of next week. On the day, please ensure that your child is wearing socks. They will also need to bring fruit to have before we leave for the venue and recess for when we return.
Have a happy and safe break! I look forward to seeing you all next year.

Mrs Stephens (  

           

Wednesday,
7 December





Family Carols Night
Thursday,
8 December





Teacher Stop Work Meeting










(8.45 – 11am Minimal Supervision)









Sports Assembly 
Friday,
9 December





PBL Launch Day










CANTEEN-No Lunch Orders









Yr 6 vs Teachers Softball Game
Monday,
12 December




Infants Fun Day

Tuesday,
13 December




Year 6 Farewell

Wednesday,
14 December




Presentation Day









CANTEEN-Limited Menu

Thursday,
15 December




Talent Quest










CANTEEN-Closed

Friday,
16 December




Primary Fun Day









CANTEEN-Closed

                                                       Last Day for Students
Monday,
19 December




STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY
Tuesday,
20 December




STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY
2017

Friday,
27 January





STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY









(No Students)

MONDAY,
30 JANUARY




STUDENTS RETURN

                                                       (Year 1- Year 6)

NOW DUE
Primary Fun Day Payment




Friday 9 December
OVERDUE

Infants Fun Day Payment
2017 Stage 3 Great Aussie Bush Camp Note
YEAR 6 TRANSITION DAY AT WADALBA COMMUNITY SCHOOL CHANGE OF DATE

Reminder for Year 6 Parents and Carers. 

Wadalba Community School have a second transition day on Tuesday, 6 December (Not 7 December as advertised in last week’s newsletter) for those students enrolling in Year 7 in 2017. It is parents/carers responsibility to arrange transport to and from Wadalba Community School for your child/ren for this transition. Please note: This is not organised by Tuggerawong Public School.
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SPORTS ASSEMBLY
Please join us in celebrating our students sporting achievements for 2016. Individuals who were successful as Age Champions in each of our Carnivals will be recognised. The winning House for 2016 will be announced and State Representatives will be honoured.

The Assembly will be hosted by our House Captains for 2016. We welcome all parents and friends to this ceremony.
When:

Thursday, 8 December
Where:
School Hall

Time:

2pm
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PBL LAUNCH DAY
Students of Tuggerawong Public School are participating in a PBL Reward Menu Activity Taster Day to celebrate the official launch of our Positive Behaviour for Learning Program (PBL)
When:
Friday 9, December 2016.

Time:

11:00am – 12:00pm BBQ

           12:15pm: Formal Launch Assembly

                      12.30pm:  Toto Reward Menu Activity Taster (Group Rotations)

                       1.30pm: Assemble back to the Library Cola in class groups for distribution of
                                      our PBL show bag.

Year 6 vs Teachers/Parents Softball
[image: image14.wmf]It’s time once again for our Year 6 students to take on our Teachers and Parents in our annual softball game.

When: 
Friday, 9 December
Where: 
School Oval
Time: 

2pm
All parents welcome! If you would like to be a member of the Teacher/Parent team, please see Ms Coafield or Mr McNally or join in on the day
TUGGERAWONG PUBLIC SCHOOL

PRESENTATION DAY
Wednesday, 14 December 2016
9:30am

School HALL

Everyone Welcome

Participate with enthusiasm

In a positive and caring environment
CAROLS NIGHT REMINDER

The Choir needs to be at the Carols Night this Wednesday (7 December) by 5.50pm so that we can begin to lead the Community singing which will start at 6pm. Other class performances will begin from about 6.30pm.
Don’t forget your rugs or chairs. We will be back inside the HALL this year. Rugs can be in the hall and chairs will begin from the Hall COLA back.
Children should not be on the fixed equipment, tree top walkway, in the sandpit or cubby for safety reasons, as everyone will be enjoying the carols and unable to provide the direct supervision they need. Teachers will be busy with their classes.

Have a great night.    Mrs Hurley

SALVATION ARMY CHRISTMAS APPEAL

We are still accepting donations for this appeal. Your donation of an unwrapped gift for children who are less fortunate would be greatly appreciated

Please be generous with this appeal, and send in a gift, no matter how small, so that your child can feel they have done something kind for someone less fortunate at Christmas. All gifts need to be in by Wednesday, 7 December. 
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This Wednesday, 7 December

Family Picnic, Dinner and BBQ available from 5.00pm
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Community singing and Choir performance at 6.00pm

Class performances from 6.30pm

Bring your picnic rugs and fold up chairs and 

join us in the School Hall and grassy areas nearby.

Picnic rugs only inside the hall please.
The evening concludes with the

Christmas Hamper Raffle 

so get your tickets

Important reminder

For safety reasons children should not be on the fixed equipment, in the sandpit or cubby, as everyone will be enjoying the carols and unable to provide the direct supervision they need. Teachers will be busy with their classes.


Have a great night


Canteen   - Phone Number:  0459 398 152 (New Number) 
	2016 - TERM 4- CANTEEN ROSTER

	Monday

5/12/16
	Tuesday

6/12/16
	Wednesday

7/12/16
	Thursday

8/12/16
	Friday

9/12/16

	
	
	
	
	No Orders
PBL BBQ

	Monday

12/12/16
	Tuesday

13/12/16
	Wednesday

14/12/16
	Thursday

15/12/16
	Friday

16/12/16

	
	
	Limited Menu Only
	Closed Stocktake

/Cleaning
	Closed


      ALL LUNCH ORDERS NEED TO BE THROUGH ‘FLEXI SCHOOLS
CANTEEN MENU CHANGES
FRIDAY, 9 DECEMBER
The canteen will not be accepting lunch orders on this day due to the PBL BBQ.

Drinks and snacks will still be available for purchase
WEDNESDAY, 14 DECEMBER
Limited menu available to order on this day from the canteen. Please order via Flexischools. 

Menu items available are:

Chicken Breast Goujons; Junior Pies; Sausage Rolls and Cheese and Bacon Buns

Drinks and snacks will also be available to purchase over the counter at lunch and recess.

P & C FUNDRAISING
CHRISTMAS CAROLS – THIS WEDNESDAY, 7 DECEMBER 2016

We are very much looking forward to seeing all of our lovely Tuggerawong Public School families and friends at our annual Family Carols night. Bring your picnic blankets and chairs and join in on the Christmas festivities with some wonderful carol singing and yummy food. The P & C are running a BBQ and “All About Taste” is providing other tasty food options (See Menu below)
There are lots of hampers to win in our raffle thanks to all of your generous donations. All of your donations assist us in raising funds to buy resources for our school.
HAMPER RAFFLE TICKETS
Additional raffle ticket books are available at the office. Please return raffle ticket books by Tuesday, 6 December for your chance to be a winner
CATERING/FOOD
P & C BARBEQUE 

Sausage Sandwich 


$2.50

Soft Drinks/Water

$2.00



ALL ABOUT TASTE MENU
Chicken Breast Wrap

$9.00

Roast Lamb Wrap


$9.00

Pulled Pork Wrap


$9.00

Beef Brisket Wrap


$9.00

Hot Chips



$4.00

Hot Chips & Gravy


$5.00

Soft drinks and Water

$2.00

ANNUAL CHRISTMAS FUNDRAISER 
For those who ordered the Christmas Baubles decorated by your child/ren Delivery will be Wednesday, 14 December
******* UNIFORM SHOP *******

The last day for the Uniform Shop this year will be Wednesday, 7 December 2016
2017 Uniform Shop Hours
Wednesdays 8.45am – 9.15am (Front Office building – window carpark side)
2017 -The Uniform Shop will be open on Friday, 27 January 2017 (Staff Development Day,) between the hours of 9.00 - 11.00am for sales.
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A free, fun way to health and fitness for your child… Interested?

The Go4Fun Program is a healthy lifestyle program aimed at helping children become fitter, healthier and happier. Go4Fun is for children 7-13 years who are above their healthy weight. The program runs during school term at Mingara Recreation Club, Wyong Pool, Gosford Olympic Pool and the Peninsula Leisure Centre. It is completely free of charge to participants. Registrations are now being taken for Term 1 2017, and places are filling fast. 

For information or to register for the program: 

Free call 
1800 780 900
Register online at
  www.go4fun.com.au 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

Working Bee Expression of Interest

I ___________________________ would be interested in taking part in a working bee during the Christmas holiday break. 


I would be available on:

· Saturday, 14 January 


Contact number: _________________________________
TUGGERAWONG PUBLIC SCHOOL
FAMILY CONTACT DETAILS UPDATE FORM

STUDENTS NAME/S: ……………………………………………………………………………………                  



       ……………………………………………………………………………………



      ……………………………………………………………………………………..
FAMILY CONTACT DETAILS

RMB/PO Box:………………..                  Street No/Property Name: ………………………….

Street Name: …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Suburb/Town: ……………………………………………………….   Post Code: ……………………………….

Home Telephone Number: ……………………………………..

Mother/Guardian Name: …………………………………………………………………………………..

Mobile Number: …………………………………………..

Work Number: …………………………………............

Father/Guardian Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………

Mobile Number: ………………………………………….

Work Number: ……………………………………………

EMERGENCY CONTACT DETAILS

Name: ………………………………………………….         Relationship to Student: …………………. 

Home Telephone Number:………………         Mobile Number: ……………………….

Name: …………………………………………………         Relationship to Student: …………………. 

Home Telephone Number: ………………        Mobile Number: …………………………………

CONTACT DETAILS FOR PARENT NOT RESIDING WITH STUDENT

Parent/Guardian Name: ……………………………………………………………….

Relationship to Student: ……………………………………………............................

Home Address: …………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Home Telephone Number: ……………………………………….   Mobile Number: ……………………………….[image: image3][image: image4][image: image5][image: image6.png]
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Face Painting $2


Hair Spray    $1








BBQ


Sausage sandwiches $2,50


Drinks $2








“All About Taste”


Serving Wraps,


Nuggets and chips


drinks








Coffee Van








Santa Photos


$7 each or


$5 each for 2 or more











SCHOOL SECURITY – 1300 880 021


